
 

  

 

 

MINUTES 

Clint ISD SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Clint ISD – Central Office 

February 13, 2020 
 

 

1. Introduction/Welcome – The meeting began at 9:04 AM. The district SHAC meeting took place 

at the court room at Horizon HS. 

2. Mr. Swanson shared with the committee on diabetes in the district and our need for Unlicensed 

Diabetes Care Assistants (UDCA.) According to house bill 984 each campus must have 3 UDCA 

available if there is no registered nurse on the campus and 1 UDCA personnel if a registered 

nurse is available and identified students with diabetes are enrolled on the campus. People 

trained in the care of diabetics will train all UCDA personnel. Nurses or UDCAs must travel 

with diabetic students when on school field trips. Parents must sign documentation to allow 

UDCA to care for their son/daughter. The nurse will be the first person to take care of a student 

with diabetes but if the school nurse is unavailable then a UDCA will be available. The UDCA 

can be any adult on campus and will be selected and report to the principal from each campus. 

Mr. Swanson created a document that he proposed we use district wide for UDCA. The SHAC 

committee approved the document and Mr. Swanson will discuss and share with admin. teams 

from campuses. 

3. Mr. Swanson took the committee through an activity titled SHAC Related Topics Activity. This 

activity included posters with main topics related to SHAC. Participants were encouraged to put 

post it notes next to topics that SHAC should address and a different color post it note for things 

we are doing a good job addressing. The committee recommended addressing the following; 

suicide prevention, sex education, parent & community involvement, mental health & 

counseling, tobacco and e-cigarettes, and alcohol and drug abuse.   

4. Mr. Swanson told the committee that Health books should arrive in March and then distributed 

by the warehouse. One classroom set per middle school campus. 

5. Currently there is no word on FitnessGram from TEA for the 2019-20 school year. Currently the 

TEA website states that funding was approved by the legislature but no further information. 

6. Mr, Swanson closed the meeting with a reminder of the next scheduled meeting, May 20, 2020. 



 
 

 


